
Greetings precious Brothers and Sisters, 
 Hope you enjoy reading about what God is doing through our 
mission work. To God Be All The Glory! 
  
“So Help Me God!” 
2 Timothy 2:1-4 
 “Thou therefore, my son, be strong in the grace that is in Christ 
Jesus. And the things that thou hast heard of me among many wit-
nesses, the same commit thou to faithful men, who shall be able to 
teach others also. Thou therefore endure hardness, as a good soldier 
of Jesus Christ. No man that warreth entangleth himself with the 
affairs of this life; that he may please him who hath chosen him to be 
a soldier.” 
 May all our prayers ring out to God: “Dear God, help me to not 
entangle myself with the affairs of this life, so I may please you dear 
Lord. Help me to teach others about how I have experienced salva-
tion, and how they can too. I am weak Lord and need help to be the 
best witness I can to those around me and the many I’ll meet today. 
Please increase my courage to talk of you my Lord and Savior to 
those you call me to today. Amen!” 
  
Mission Trip 40 update, help wanted on this trip…. 
 In our Mission Trip # 40 letter, I shared about a doctor friend of 
mine who was coming to Salt Lake City to help me. Unfortunately, 
his replacement doctor coverage at the medical center fell through 
and had to cancel.  Thank the Lord, Bro. Paul Fry was available and 
will be flying out to help our Exploration Evangelism efforts.  
 I’m still looking for more help at other locations. Look over our 
Mission Trip #40 letter and see if there is a place you want to help at 
and get in touch with me ASAP. 
  
Keister’s Chronicles Mid March 2017-July 2017 
 In my Spring newsletter, I left off writing near the end of our 
36th Mission Trip in Tuscaloosa, AL. From Tuscaloosa, AL we went 
to Mississippi State University for an afternoon of preaching and 
passing out tracts. Our next stop was Westfield, Indiana for planned 
street evangelism with UBC students and to represent the Mission at 
the IH Outreach and Bus Convention held on the campus of UBC. 
Then we headed home after a nearly 2 month long trip.  
 Once back home, I did some office work, got some rest, and did 
some campus evangelism at Penn State University and Bloomsburg 
University. The month of March closed out with a short trip in my 
Honda back to UBC for World Changers Week where I represented 
the mission and spoke at the convention for part of a session about 
our mission work. It was a great convention that encouraged many to 
work for the Lord. 
 April started quickly, because as soon as I returned from UBC I 
setup the mission display at Penn View’s Missions Convention. 
Then a week off the road before I left on Mission Trip # 37 
 
 Mission Trip # 37 My first stop was at IHC in Dayton. It was 
there in Dayton we started doing something a little new. It’s what I 
will call Street Meetings, where we not only preach, but have people 
playing music and singing too. On this trip we held street meetings 
in Dayton, Columbus, and Cincinnati, OH and Indianapolis, IN. I 
was very blessed to have Elijah DeMint helping frequently as he 
played his guitar and sang. There were a few 
times Mikah Litchfield joined in. They do a 
great job singing together. At times I joined 
them singing too. We were privileged while in 
Cincinnati to have some from GBS join us, 
and while in Indianapolis some from UBC 
joined us on the streets. Also we did campus 
evangelism and street preached in Blooming-
ton, IN.  I also taught in one of Dr. Boyd's classes at UBC about 
ministering to Mormons. I am thankful for the mission services we 
held in Shelbyville, IN; Loveland, OH; and Oak Hill, OH.  Also I 
was blessed by the spontaneous time I was given in a service at the 
Burlington Bible Church when I visited there and by some who gave 
support to the mission even though this was not a scheduled mission 

service.  
 I thank the Lord for several stu-
dents from UBC that took part in a 
Street Meeting we held at Fountain 
Square in Indianapolis. You may 
watch this video on our website or 
at:Channel.EvangelismMission.com. 
Praise God for the man who prayed 
for salvation at the end of the meeting. 
 Home…. I arrived home on May 10th. This time at home was 
filled with some much-needed time off. I also filled in for a local 
pastor and spent lots of time in the office preparing for Nathan’s 
conclusion of his mission term. It was an enormous undertaking to 
be put back in the saddle of taking care of the office work, newslet-
ters and being involved in the treasury work after 2 solid years with 
Nathan’s working for the mission. I have to admit, when I had Na-
than make a workbook for training any prospective person to take 
his position, I was stunned at all I had trained Nathan to do in two 
years. While he started out struggling to manage all the work, he in 
time became very proficient and an amazing assistant. Thank the 
Lord for the time Nathan served in our mission work. 
 There is so much to do and I simply cannot do it all. The burden 
is more than I can bear. When Moses was overburdened, the Lord 
provided people to help him. While I am nowhere near the capacity 
or stature of Moses, I do desperately need help. Is there any one out 
there who will dedicate their talents to the work of the Lord? Please 
pray God will open someone's heart to answer the call to our mission 
work positions. 
 I am so grateful for our consistent volunteers and 
some new ones. Luke Hughes who passes by the mission 
house after work is taking care of mission mail and de-
posits when I travel. And then Jeffrey Neidermyer, our 
mission volunteer web designer, has agree to help with 
the bookkeeping by entering everything in QuickBooks for the mis-

sion. This is an amazing answer to prayer. Jeffrey has a 
great aptitude to learn anything done on the computer. 
Jeffrey has even helped with recent newsletter address 
changes, proof reading, and the printing of our mailing 
envelopes and mission trip letters. This was a big under-
taking. Without his help I never could have left in time for 

my first deputation service. He has even sacrificed some of his time 
on his job to help with urgent tasks at the mission. If anyone feels 
lead of the Lord to bless him for his losses please send support des-
ignated as a love offering for Jeffrey. Praise God for our newest and 
wonderful life saving volunteers. Without them I would be unable to 
be on the road winning souls! Pray for them and for someone to an-
swer the call to this important mission work of the Lord! 

Rodney & Gabrielle’s Summer 2017 Newsletter 

Mission Help Wanted 
It is an adventure of a lifetime to 
dedicate your service to the Lord! 

Mission Help Wanted 
 

Missionary Evangelists, Guitar Player, and/or Singers 
Evangelize the USA with Bro. Keister for 8-9 months across multiple 
mission trips throughout each year. Looking for people who do some 
or any of these things: play the guitar and/or sing and assist with vari-
ous type of mission work here in the USA.  Music and singing not 
required but helpful.  
 

Looking for people with a burden for Utah, please call... 

 
Home Base: Missionary Evangelist/Administrator:  
Position located in Mifflinburg, PA; live at mission headquarters 
serve the Lord as mission headquarters administrator and local Mis-
sionary Evangelist, treasurer, office work, and volunteer coordinator. 
 

Volunteers to travel on short term mission trips. As short 
as a few days or up to months.      
 

Interested? send email to HelpReachUSA@EvangelismMission.com 
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 Mission Trip 38 Launched on June 3rd, a little ahead of schedule 
to get Gabrielle back to UBC in lieu of her jeep being broken down. I 
was privileged to visit the Crusaders church in Urbana, IL and en-
joyed Gabi’s Trio singing several songs in the Sunday morning ser-
vice. Praise God for all that He is doing in her life. 
 Then I was off to the ICHA camp meeting in Greenfield, IN. 
There I was able to share about our mission work and was also taken 
in as a minister to the association. I received equivalent Ordination in 
the ICHA and I still am fully committed to our God’s Missionary 
conference. I had my home mission directors' approval to be dual 
credentialed with both God’s Missionary Church and the ICHA. 
Wish I could be part of all the good conservative church groups and 
associations, since I do minister unilaterally among so many con-
servative groups equipping and spreading the burden for biblical 
evangelism around the USA. I would consider officially joining some 
others, but it will be hard enough to make both ministerial group con-
ferences with the way I travel. 
 Upon leaving the ICHA camp meeting, it was off to get the cool-
ing unit replaced in the motor home refrigerator in Shipshewana, IN. 
Amazingly this Amish repair shop was right on the way to Detroit. I 
Praise God how He raised the $1225 just across a week with just 
hours remaining from the time of install. Thank you to each of you 
who responded to our urgent crisis during this mission trip. 
 In Detroit we connected with Great Commission Camp led by 
Pastor Rick Jones from Saint Louis, MO. He brought a small bus 
with youth from MO and IL. In Detroit we worked with the Host pas-
tor Bro. Tonweya Sherman. We praise God for the help on the streets 
and the multitude of souls reached with the Gospel. There was a time 
of door-to-door evangelism and a day of street evangelism. The street 
evangelism was held at two locations at the same time. One crew had 
the prayer stand and the other crew used our new street meeting 

sound system. Many were prayed for, lots 
of gospel tracts went out, and we had 
singing and preaching going on almost 
constantly for several hours straight. 
Some of the youth, myself, Bro Sherman, 

and Bro. Jones all 
preached. Looking forward 
to finishing the video edit-
ing and trust it will get 
released on our channel in 
the near future. Please sign 
up for our emails at  

Signup.EvangelismMission.com and subscribe to our video channel 
at: Channel.EvangelismMission.com 
 There was a man under conviction that came to me after I had 
preached on the streets in Detroit. 
He said: “I heard the pastor preach-
ing, and was drawn to him, it was 
magnetic, it gave me hope. Keep 
up the good work, God is doing 
something with you. I am from 
East Side, not too many people care 
about me or the kids over there, but 
you guys are coming down to this hard city of Detroit to spread love. 
I Thank you!” I encouraged him to pray for clear salvation, but he felt 
he was not ready yet. Pray for Him! Lord willing the video will be 
released soon. Pray for Detroit and Bro. and Sis. Sherman as they try 
to reach the Lost. 
 From Detroit I headed to Lima, OH. There with host pastor John 
Yohe we did door to door evangelism sharing the Gospel and inviting 
people to come hear a special Fathers Day message where I shared a 
mixture of my father’s testimony and mine in church on Sunday. On 
Saturday night, we did a street meeting with the help of many from 
Defiance and Circleville, OH who drove in to help. While not a lot of 
people were around, I estimate at least 100 heard the Gospel as they 
sat around or walked by during the meeting. We praise God for 2 who 

raised their hands for someone to come pray with them for salvation, 
which in turn lead to several who prayed at the conclusion of the 
meeting. I also spoke for the mission at the Southeastern Holiness 
Youth Camp and visited a couple other campmeetings. 
  
 Mission Trip # 39 
After only a couple days 
home from Trip 38, I 
left again for # 39. This 
was a short trip to repre-
sent the mission at Han-
over PA camp meeting, 
attend a few Camp ser-
vices, and a day trip on 
July 3rd from Hanover to 
Washington DC. In 
Wash. DC I did some 
preaching and tract ministry. Because of my health, I canceled my 
day trip to Delaware as part of Trip 39. 
 I returned home on July 7th. for a few weeks of office work, 
training Jeffrey Neidermyer on more of QuickBooks and how to do 
our newsletter mail list and our printing process. I also had surgery 
to remove a growth on my back. Praise the Lord it was not cancer!!!! 
I also went to see a foot specialist about a frequent returning problem 
with my foot. Turns out the Doctor thinks it is one or more Neuro-
mas. (swollen tissue around a nerve) which rest/surgery are the op-
tions. I’ve tried the rest for 3 weeks, and not much improvement. 
May have to get surgery in Nov after I return form Mission Trip 40. 
Pray for the healing of my foot and back. While home in July, I was 
also grateful to share about the mission work at Mt. of Blessing 
Camp in Loganton, PA.  We had our annual God’s Missionary 
Church conference and camp meeting at the end of July and I pre-
pared the Motorhome to leave for Mission Trip 40. 
 
Mission Trip # 40 
 Please remember our Mission Trip 40 which started on Aug. 5th 
and ends Oct. 25th. There is a separate letter describing the Trip. In 
this letter is a Praise, Prayer, and Project list. Please see that list 
since it would have been redundant should I put one in this letter 
also. There are some very important prayer requests and many pro-
ject needs. 
 Thank you for your prayers and support….. Rodney Keister 
  
Gabrielle’s News 
 This summer I had the privilege of traveling in Exaltation (UBC 
traveling trio). We ministered in the following states: AL, AR, IL, 
IN, KS, MI, MO, OH, OK, and TN. The Lord helped us each step of 
the way! There have been so many people at the altar during youth 
camps this summer. There is a generation of teenagers who want to 
do what God wants them to do, and that is such a blessing to see first
-hand! Don't be discouraged about the future - God's got this! 
 In Mid-August I will start my third year of Bible College. Hard 
to believe it! Pray for our street evangelism and street meetings in 
the Indianapolis area. 
 I am excited about my mission trip planned for the first weekend 
of Sept to Salt Lake City, Utah. There I will help my father and pos-
sibly others with street ministry and possible some bible studies and 
church services. Pray for us all. 
 Thank you for your prayers and support…… Gabrielle Keister 

 All of our missionaries are supported by tax deductible donations:  
 

 On website:  EvangelismMission.com           

 

 By mail at: Evangelism Mission 
  P.O. Box 225 
  Mifflinburg, PA  17844 
  Memo Checks __________________ 
 

 It is important for us to know which missionary or project you 
are supporting. Please make checks payable to Evangelism Mission 
and then in the memo write: Rodney Support, Gabrielle Support, 
or the name of the financial project of your choosing. If you are do-
ing an online donation, you will find on the confirmation screen a 
link to comment on the donation. Please use this link to designate 
your donation.  

Group from Defiance, OH 

Pastor John Yohe 
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